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February 13, 2014

Dear Oregon Legislators,

I uzge you to help Portland State University create a new home for its Graduate School of Education
(GSE) to meet the growing demand for more high-quality teachers in Oregon.

The GSE is the largest and most comptehensive school of education in Oregon, preparing more teachers,
counselors and administrators for licensure than any other institution in the state. GSE’s alumni make a
difference at every level of education in every corner of Oregon, and its graduates consistently earn state
and national honors.

PSU’s education school will play an even mote critical role as Oregon’s teachers retire and its students
gtow mote divetse. The Oregon Employment Division estimates the state will need to hire 16,458
new teachers by 2020. That is one-third of the teacher worlforce.

The GSE draws its teacher and counselot candidates {from PSU’s rich pool of exceptionally diverse
students and prepates more diverse teachers than any other university in the state. The GSI% has won
two national awards in the last eight yeats for its effotts recruiting diverse students and preparing future
educatots to wotk effectively with all students.

Recent grant funding at the GSE has doubled to $4.2 million in five years, a sign of its commitment to
advancing the fields of education and counseling through dedicated tesearch and pattnerships.

Please support PSU’s request for $17 million to expand and renovate the education building. I look

forward to watching the progress of this important project.

Sincerely,

i .20

Carole Smith
Superintendent




